
In memoriam Robert Aymar

Robert Aymar passed away on September 23rd 2024. The Higgs community 

would like to pay tribute to a visionary leader whose impact on high-energy 

physics has been profound. As CERN's Director-General from 2004 to 2008, he 

oversaw the final stages of the Large Hadron Collider (LHC) construction, a 

monumental project that paved the way for the discovery of the Higgs boson in 

2012. His dedication to advancing science, fostering international collaboration, 

and pushing the boundaries of human knowledge will continue to inspire 

generations of physicists.

We honor his memory and his contributions to our field and express our deepest 
condolences to his family.


